
Town of Etna 

Select Board Meeting 

March 6, 2025 

 

Called to order 18:00 

Present: LeRoy, Dan, Shane, Brian, Liz, Becky 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Payroll Warrant #37= $2,150.94 

A/P Warrant #38= $100,315.05 

 

Bank reconciled balances as of 01/31/2025 

Checking Account: $553,321.38   

Cemetery CD balance: $35,744.61 

Bar Harbor Bank CD Account: $263,108.80 

Acadia FCU CD Account: $262,652.90 

Acadia FCU Savings Account: $25.00  

 

Checking account as of today, 03/06/2025= $409,283.91 

 

Signs to be ordered and placed on Dixmont Road near the high snowdrift area to help in avoiding additional 

accidents. It was also discussed about putting up a snow fence in that area next winter.  

 

Received four offers for the tax acquired sale of Map 005 Lot 020-003. Board accepted highest offer of $50,000 

from Katelyn LeVasseaur and Seth Jarvis, with next highest bidder Jeff Whitney if the first offer falls through. 

 

Board was presented with sample fee schedule and sample town license for cannabis operations in Etna. Board 

approved the sample license, but did not approve the fee schedule. Board has asked to inquire with other towns to 

see what their fees are. After that research, the Board will set a flat rate fee instead of a tier system.  

 

Will look into getting a price quote on cubicle walls for the hearse. 

 

Spring clean up dates were approved. Curbside will be Saturday, April 26, 2025 and tires/electronics will be 

Saturday, May 10, 2025.  

 

Board reviewed Statement of Values for MMA insurance and were satisfied with the totals. No changes made.  

 

Dan suggested awarding the Fire Department as a whole for this year’s Spirit of America Award.  

 

Will call around to find someone to fill pot holes on Old County, Pine Grove and West Etna Roads 

 

Brian will call TGP to get us on the schedule for spring street sweeping. 

 

Board does not want to participate in the Penobscot County Road Salt bid this year.  

 

Board denied the Open Space Application that was presented to them by Maine Assessment.  

 

Hearse house will need to be tested for lead paint before painting.  



Begin Budget Review for 25/26 year.  

 

Minutes accepted for February 20, 2025. 

 

Adjournment at 20:30 

 


